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NEWSLETTER

Happy end of term everyone! What an incredible year it has been! | am so proud of all the staff and children.
Everyone has worked so hard and achieved so much. The year has been full of so much brilliant learning. The
children have shown us how creative, curious and courageous they are! Everyone has grown and made a
difference. The children have been involved in so many enrichment activities. Thanks to the staff for all the
organisation with this and especially to Miss Hawkins who supports all the arrangements. Thanks to Aequorea for
their financial support, particularly with transport. This has enabled us to go on many trips. We are also looking
forward to attending Aladdin at Christmas!

We had a wonderful leavers’ assembly yesterday and | know they are looking forward to fun at the beach later.
The Year 6s have been amazing and | am really going to miss them. Today we sadly said goodbye to the very
special Miss Baseley. She has brought so much to the school over the last 3 years. She is loved by children, staff
and parents and | know that we are all going to really miss her. We are excited for her, off on her new adventure at
Kennall Vale School, but we are sad for our loss! Yesterday Mrs Harry, our new Year 2 teacher, visited the school to
meet her new class. She cannot wait to start in September!

Don't forget to complete the summer challenge. We look forward to receiving your children’s
decorated quarter of a circle that we will put together to create a whole school collage.

We finished off the term with an ice cream treat! Thanks to Harvey and Florence's parents for

providing everyone in the school with an ice cream! Have a fabulous summer and see you on Thursday 4th
September.

Thanks for all my wonderful presents and cards, and Lyra's: we feel very spoiled! Cassie Pamplin
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Year 6 Leavers

Medal Winners
Attainment-Henry
Progress-Charlie and Esmae
Growth Mindset-Ellis
Endeavor-Elsie-Belle
Fred Harris Award-Evelyn 3§
Crofty Sports Person of the g
Year-Sam = |

New Pupil Leadership Team

House Captains 2025-26
100 Acre - Volodya
Farthing Wood - Arlo
Enchanted Wood - Isla.E
Forbidden Forest - Franki

Vice House Captains
100 Acre —Isla.C
Farthing Wood - Lowen &
Caleb
Enchanted Wood - Kade &
Eddie
Forbidden Forest — Grover

School Ambassadors
Bethany & Eva

Crofty Eco-Councillor
IslaH




Whole School Show
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Lyra Puppy Certificate
Last week Lyra had her
assessment at Cornwall Dog
Training Club and passed! |
was very proud of her. She
has loved spending time
with the other dogs and will
be continuing dog training
classes with the club.

Music Assembly
Sara Scott, a music teacher, visited
us last week. She played the children
a variety of instruments in an
== assembly. She is going to be able to
offer music lessons at Portreath
School from September through
Cornwall Music Service. She can offer
lessons including violin, trumpet,
flute, clarinet, saxophone and
ukulele. For more details go to: see

Dojo

Netball Match
On Thursday we held our annual Year 6 verus staff netball match. Everyone
played extremely well and the final score was 8 all. Thanks to Mrs Jones and Mrs
Whitford who have been training the club this year.

Sports News
Well done to Esme, Sienna, Reina, India, Millie and Layla for performing at the
Hall For Cornwall on Sunday in the Jason Thomas summer show-ballet, tap and
modern dance.
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Mrs Harry
Mrs Harry will be the new Sycamore
(Year 2) class teacher in September.

Rowan’s trip to St. lves by Train
On Friday Rowan class went to St. lves on
the train (just like Victorians would). They
visited the harbour and pier. They had a tea
treat on the beach and had fun at the
arcade.
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Thank you
Harvey &
Florence's
parents for the
ice cream.



